Tel: 01603 782520

www.hovetonstjohn.co.uk

St John's Community Primary School and Nursery



Weekly Newsletter 17th May 2024

Dear Parents,

This week our Year 6 pupils have sat their statutory assessments in school (SATS). I would like to personally commend every child for their mature attitude towards the tests, their hard work prior to them and their general approach to learning this week. Congratulations Year 6!

A really big thank you to everyone who has stopped parking on site ensuring those families that really need to are able to park. It makes such a difference to the access at the start and end of the day and your understanding is much appreciated.

A plea for help: if any parent is able to create drone footage or support us with promotional videos for school please can you contact me via the school office- we'd like to refresh our advertising and ensure everyone is able to see all the school and site has to offer.

Monday saw our first Forest School parent session- this was fabulous with really positive feedback from all who attended. This would not have been possible with out the constant support or Ms Howes and Mr Fishdougall and also the incredible help from Ms O'Flynn thank you all for making such a special event. Please see the photographs of some of the activities attached to this newsletter.

Kind regards

Mrs Quinn

Dates for your Diary

<u>April</u>

May

13th-SATs Week

13th—12.30pm -Nursery Group Photo

13th—Family Forest Event 3.30pm

27th-31st Half Term

June

3rd—Children return to school

4th & 6th—Parents Evening

17th-21st —Year 6 Residential to Hautbois Activity Centre

25th—Sports Day

27th—Nursery BeWILDerwood visit

July

2nd—Year 3 visit to West Stow

3rd & 4th—Year 6 Broadland High Induction Days

10th & 11th-Year 6 Production

12th—Year 6 Leavers Visit to Quasar

16th-School Fete

19th—Last day of Term

Swimming

<u>Year 3</u> will be swimming every week on <u>Monday</u>. Please ensure your child has their swimming kit, including a hat, a towel and a suitable coat to walk to and from Broadland High School for these sessions.



☆☆☆☆☆☆☆☆

4

<u>Please ensure your child is able to remove their own</u> earrings or not wear them to school on Swimming days.

 $\wedge \wedge \wedge \wedge \wedge \wedge \wedge \wedge \wedge \wedge$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

House Points

Date	Bader	Cavell	Nelson	Sewell
19/04/24	283	320	238	317
26/04/24	169	230	170	169
03/05/24	138	172	146	167
10/05/24	132	171	143	179
17/05/24	156	159	62	171

****************** Class Attendance

13th-17th May 2024

Reception	95.22%	
Year 1	87.32%	
Year 2	91.58%	
Year 3	98.36%	
Year 4	86.99%	
Year 5	94.31%	
Year 6	98.57%	

Sun cream

Now the weather has finally improved, if you require your child to apply sun cream during the day they can bring it into school, however, they will have to apply it themselves. Please be aware that it cannot be applied by members of staff.

Please also send your child in with a sun hat to wear at break and lunch times. Thank you.

Monday evening's family forest event was a lovely evening. Families visited Izzy's garden to do pond dipping. In the woods there was face painting, a selection of crafts and cooking eggy bread over the fire.



